THROUGH THE STORM

MINISTRIES

July
2015

(281)358-0169

Web: www.throughthestorm.org
Email: tsm@throughthestorm.org
www.facebook.com/HavenOnTheHill
P.O. Box 14723 Humble, TX 77347

is this, to visit the father-

/s in their affliction, and to
unspotted from the world.
(James 1:27)

Borehole solar update:

Thanks! All of you that prayed and gave for the conversion of
our water well to solar power. The matching grant of $7000 has
been met and we now have $19,650 for the solar! This could
only be done because of your giving and hearts that hear from
the Lord. May He richly bless you as you touch the lives across
the world with the love of God. We need $25,000 to install the
Solar and we are almost there!

Changes in Kenya:

At TSM we have always lived by faith. In doing so the Lord has
been faithful. We are totally debt free. When we have a need or
if we sense the leading of the Lord on something, we pray, make
plans, announce the plans or need and then wait on God’s provi-
sion. We know that God sets the timing of the provision by
speaking to people’s hearts and, without fail, the provision
comes through. It is wonderful to be able to rest in that assur-
ance.

The TSM board and Janice and I have been considering sustain-
ability over the long term. After prayer we felt that we should
open up sponsorship of our children at Haven on the Hill to mul-
tiple sponsors. Previously we had been asking for one sponsor
per child and putting the money into a fund for their education.

Lately the fees and costs in Kenya have gone up and continue to
rise. This has caused us to start using the money that had been
set aside for education to pay monthly expenses.

Our cost for raising each child at Haven in Kenya is currently
$150 per month, not counting construction costs, USA expenses
and international travel. (Neither Janice nor I receive any sala-
ry.) 100% of sponsorship donations go to the children. By allow-
ing those with willing hearts to share whatever the amount the
Lord puts on their hearts to give in assisting with the monthly
cost of raising those precious ones, the children will have a
growing extended family of aunties and uncles who love them
and are investing in their future, and more sponsors are laying
up eternal treasures in heaven. Any amount given is greatly ap-
preciated. “Little by little makes a bunch.”

We have re-designed our Web site at www.throughthestorm.org
in order to make it easier to navigate, easier to sponsor children
and to offer more payment options. If you have questions about
sponsoring our boys please feel free to call or email us.

May our Lord Jesus bless you all. Phil

Current needs. Please pray over these:

e  Our current trip to Kenya for souls added to the kingdom,
protection for us and the team, and the Lord’s will be done.

e Finances for the Kikuyu Bibles

e Finances for monthly operating expenses at the Haven, solar
and to continue kitchen/dining room/Chapel/Community and
Training Center.

e Educational Sponsors for the boys at the Haven.

Exciting news about our next trip:

Here we go again! On July 29, Phil, Janice and three friends
will be traveling back to Kenya. We will be meeting a team of
24 people from Inheritance World Ministries, Inc. This is
the same ministry that brought a team back in July 2010 and

blessed the Haven with a lot of God’s love and hard work in
getting the boys’ new home started.

Our plans for this trip:

e Lay the groundwork for the water well solar installation.

¢ Work on our kitchen building and general repairs.

e The public school will be giving us their school for 4 days
to have VBS!! The school has 270 children.

¢ On August 6th we will be showing the Jesus Film in the
Kikuyu language at Haven on the Hill and are believing
the Lord for 1,000 souls to be added to His kingdom.
When we have the altar call we would like to give out Bi-
bles in their language to the ones that receive the Lord as
savior. The cost for a bible is close to $10.00. If the Lord
puts that on your heart to purchase a Bible just write Bible
on your donation and we will see that they get it.

¢ On Saturday August 8 we will be sharing the Word of the
Lord and giving clothes to the Haven community.

¢ We will also be ministering the Word, praying and visiting
in the homes of some of our poorer neighbors in Kenya who
may be feeling forgotten.

We look forward to sharing more with you all when we return.
Please keep us in your prayers. Janice

We love and appreciate you!! Thank you for all you do. We
could not do this without your prayers and support!
(Little by Little makes a bunch)



http://www.throughthestorm.org/

Wow! Look what the Lord has done through you!!!

Taken in 2008— James Nganga, Phil, Joshua,
Godfrey, Janice, John, and Kelvin. (They
were suppose to be saying “Jesus” for the
picture) lol

This is a picture taken in 2010 of the
Haven family with Naomi, Godfrey,
Joshua, Njoroge, Kelvin, Hezekiel,
Janice, Tyson, James, and Beatrice.

Five years later—Standing in the back John, Njoroge, Phil, Cecilia, Nao-
mi, Elizabeth, Janice, Grace, Beatrice, Hezekiel, Godfrey, Ayub, Tyson,
Mungai, Kelly, Lawrence, Kelvin, Joshua, Tonny, Nganga, Erick, Moses,
Fred, Macharia, Nicholas, Brian, Joseph, Simon, Albert, Collins and Ian.

Little Kennedy came to join Haven family on
Feb 21, 2015.
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